Notes from the meeting of the Neighbourhood Planning Working Group held on 27 July 2016 at 7.00pm.

Present:- Cllr Terry Cryer, Cllr Mrs Lynda Cryer, Councillor Mrs Lindsay Philipson, Councillor Mrs Eileen Murray, Tim Brown and Sue Whittam.
Lindsay welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced Tim Brown who had agreed to be our planning consultant for our Neighbourhood Plan.  Tim gave a brief resume of his career in planning and also his involvement with the Broughton Neighbourhood Plan.  A copy of the Broughton Neighbourhood Plan – proposed future action and provisional plan programme provided by Tim was circulated to the Working Group. 
Progress so far

Lindsay and Sue informed the Working Group that they had met with Tom Wiggans from Preston City Council and also with Tim Brown.  A page had been set up on Grimsargh Parish Council’s website for the Grimsargh Neighbourhood Plan and a copy of the application to designate the area and the map was now available on the website for people to view.  Laminated copies of the information would also be placed on the Parish Council noticeboards.  Tom Wiggans had confirmed that the information submitted satisfied their criteria and that Preston City Council would advertise the application for designation on their website on 5 August with a closing date for comments of 2 September 2016.  A report would then be presented to Preston City Council’s Cabinet on 28 September 2016 when hopefully approval would be given to the area of designation for the Grimsargh Neighbourhood Plan.  Lindsay and Sue had also arranged a meeting with Community Futures on 7 September 2016 at 10.30 am.  This was to discuss what help Community Futures could give to the production of a Neighbourhood Plan and in particular support with the questionnaire.  They had been involved with the production of the questionnaire for Broughton Parish Council.  Tim Brown advised that the questionnaire should be tailored to cover Grimsargh issues rather than be too generic.  Sue and Lindsay would also be discussing with Community Futures the setting up of a charitable trust for the Wetlands Project as they could also provide help and support to the Parish Council on this.  Sue said that to obtain support from Community Futures the Parish Council would need to become Members and this was currently £20 per annum.  The Working Group agreed that the Parish Council should be recommended to become a Member of Community Futures at a cost of £20 per annum.
Terry and Lynda gave an update on their discussions with Pat Hastings from Broughton who had been very helpful in explaining the process and the work involved so far in their plan.  Pat had kindly volunteered to share any advice and information and lessons learned from their experience with the Broughton Parish Council Plan.  
With regard to speaking to Rupert Swarbrick this had not been possible at the moment as Rupert was very busy in his current role as Mayor of Longridge.  However, Terry and Lynda understood that there had been a few issues with the Longridge Plan and it had still not been agreed by Ribble Valley Borough Council.

Next Steps and recommendations to September Parish Council Meeting

· Parish Council to be recommended to become members of Community Futures at £20 per year.
· Apply for grants to help with Technical support for the production of the plan. (Sue).

· Timeline to be produced for the project and to support grant application.  (Eileen/Sue).

· Copy of Broughton Questionnaire to be circulated to the Working Group.  (Sue).
· Gain an understanding of the ‘Duty to Support’ from PCC (Tom Wiggans) (Lindsay/Sue)

· Steering Group to be set up to move the project forward – to look at having themes that small task and finish groups can work on – suggested themes/experts are listed below:-
Housing including extra care housing – Tony Ingham

Ecology and Heritage – David Hindle

Community & Social including Children/young people – Keith Middlebrough

Health, wellbeing and fitness including youth facilities (MUGA) – David Willis?

Environment, built and green spaces including sustainability

Access, Infrastructure, and Accessibility - including cycling and footpaths. 
Business and Employment – Eileen?

Safety and Security – including crime

· First Steering Group meeting to be held on 31 August at 7.00pm at the Village Hall to discuss the suggested themes and to look at the best way of moving the plan forward.

· Eileen to contact Tony Ingham and David Willis.
· Sue to contact Keith Middlebrough, David Hindle and Cllr Neil Cartwright. 
· Terry to speak to Amelia at AVJ about producing questionnaires, posters, leaflets and flyers to support the project.
· Parish Council is recommended to authorise the Clerk in conjunction with the Chairman to progress the development of the plan including room bookings, community engagement and production of relevant documentation and to further authorise the spending of up to £1,000 of the allocated budget as necessary to carry out duties in relation to the Neighbourhood Plan.
